Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Workshop

September 20, 2016
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this workshop to order at 6:10 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Burton Seymour Jr., Hubert Pritchard and Scott Brown.  Also present Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz. 

The Supervisor and Bookkeeper presented the board with a fund comparison chart listing each fund balance as of August 31, 2016 and a Tentative Budget for 2017.  Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that the Highway Department requested a 2% raise, the Judges requested a 4% raise and Codes requested a 3% raise.  No other salary adjustments were made to this year’s tentative budget.

Supervisor Eisnor suggested they go through each line item of the Tentative Budget.  Councilperson Hebbard stated that the Town Board took a pay raise last year. He stated he doesn’t feel a raise this year is warranted.  All Board members agreed.
General Fund:
Town Board Personal Services and Contractual will remain at 2016 levels.

Discussion turned to the requested salary increases for the Justices and their Clerks.  The Board reviewed the amount of fines that are being generated, what percentage the State is taking and what the Town is actually incurring from these fine.  Then, the actual salaries were considered.  Councilperson Pritchard suggested leaving the Clerks salaries as is, and increase the Justices salaries by 2%. All Board members agreed.

Town Justices Personal Services is up because of the 2% raises for the Justices.  Equipment and Contractual Expense will remain the same. 

The Board agreed to increase the Supervisors Clerk salary by 2%.

Supervisor Personal Services will increase slightly based on a 2% raise for the Supervisors Clerk.  Equipment and Contractual Expense will remain the same.
Tax Collector Personal Services will remain at the 2016 levels.  Contractual expenses were also reduced by 5.88%.  

Budget Officer will remain the same as 2016.

Councilperson Pritchard expressed concern that the Town is going to have to consider doing a revaluation on properties very soon.
Assessor Personal Services, Equipment and Contractual lines will remain at the 2016 levels. 
Supervisor Eisnor suggested the Town Clerk consider hiring a second Deputy.

Town Clerk Personal Services, Equipment and Contractual will remain the same as 2016.
Councilperson Pritchard stated he would like to meet with Tom Gleason, Workers Comp Attorney to get his feeling on our current situation with the County.

Attorney Contractual Expense was left flat at $25,000.00.  

Records Management will remain at 2016 levels.

Supervisor Eisnor stated that the quote he received to pave the parking lot was $32,000.00 and replacing the entryways is around $10,000.00.  
Operations of buildings; Equipment will increase by 100% from $25,000.00 to $50,000.00 to cover the costs of repaving the parking lot and the replacing the concrete at the entry ways.  Contractual will remain at 2016 levels.
Central Printing and Mailing will remain the same. 
Special Items-Unallocated Insurance, Municipal Association Dues and the Contingent Account will remain at 2016 levels as we are still waiting to hear on the insurance premiums for 2017.
Public Safety Traffic Control will remain the same as 2016.

Control of Dogs Contractual will remain at $6,500.00 for 2017. 
A short discussion commenced on combining several positions within the Zoning and Planning Boards as well as the Codes Office.  Supervisor Eisnor stated that the Codes Officer has agreed to take over the entire office if he can bring his secretary from Vernon.  She currently does the Codes paperwork as well as the water billings. The Board feels there should be two people in the Codes Office to cover for vacations or sicknesses. 

Safety Inspections, Personal Services will increase by 2% to account for salary increases. Contractual will remain level at $4,000.00.  

Public Health Personal Services will remain at 2016 levels.  Equipment will remain unfunded as no equipment will be required in 2017.  The Contractual will increase by $20.00 to allot for safety paper purchases.
Transportation; Superintendent of Highways and Contractual will remain constant. 

Garage Equipment and the Contractual account will remain constant.
Street Lighting Contractual will stay at the 2016 rate of $17,000.00.

Councilperson Hebbard spoke of putting sidewalks in on Furnace Street.  He has since reconsidered this idea as there are so many driveways on Furnace Street that it would not be feasible.

Sidewalks will not be funded in 2017.  

Economic Assistance and Opportunity Programs for the Aging Contractual will remain at 2016 levels of $3,250.00.
Culture and Recreation Administration Personal Services will be funded at $1,500.00.

Councilperson Hebbard stated he would like to offer two free concerts in the park in 2017.  The costs are minimal, but we would need to install three (3) or four (4) 20 amp services to accommodate the needs of the bands.  Supervisor Eisnor stated we should be able to complete that this year and will contact Rick Bearse for a quote.
Councilperson  Hebbard continued, stating the infields of the softball field is really bad and will defiantly need infield mix for the 2017 season.

A short discussion commenced on the grass at the new football field.  Councilperson Pritchard suggested we consider re-seeding and fertilizing all the fields, now would be the time to do it.

Councilperson Hebbard stated that Pop Warner could use a storage shed near the new football field.  The field is quite a bit further from the dugouts where they currently store their equipment and the dugouts are becoming worn.

Parks Personal Services, Capital Outlay and Contractual are all at the same values as 2015.

Pool Contractual will be funded at $4,000.00 as previously noted to accommodate for permit fees, insurance and expenses.
Youth Programs Contractual will remain at $6,500.00.

Library Personal Services will be increased by 1%, Equipment and Contractual will remain even with 2016. 
Historian Personal Services and Contractual will remain at 2016 amounts. 

Celebrations Contractual will also remain at the 2016 amount of $2,000.00.
Home and Community Services Zoning and Planning will remain constant.  Equipment and Contractual will remain at 2016 levels for both Zoning and Planning.
Human Rights Contractual, Emergency Disaster, Community Beautification and Cemeteries will remain at 2016 levels.

Employee Benefits reflect a 1.37 % increase in Hospital and Medical Insurance.  It is anticipated that State Retirement will go down slightly, however the budget item was left at 2016 levels as nothing has been received to confirm that yet.

Revenues will all be the same as 2016.
Supervisor Eisnor stated we would continue with the Lighting Districts.  

· Tindall Lighting 
· Clark Mills Lighting 
· Westmoreland Lighting 
All three (3) Lighting Districts will remain at 2016 limits.

The Martin Drive Sewer Fund will be reduced slightly because the charge from the Town of Kirkland was reduced slightly.
Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that the Town will be receiving around $32,000.00 in overpayment of water charges from MVWA.  They have been estimating our reading since 2014.  Now that they replaced the new master meter, the overcharge was discovered.  Once received, the money will be left in the Tindall District fund in case there are any line repairs that need to be made.
The Supervisor went on to explain that the Tindall Water District and Spencer Water Districts will remain at 2016 levels.
Supervisor Eisnor stated that he has a quote from MVWA to replace all the meters in the Westmoreland Water District with remote readers like those in the Tindall Water District.  The current quote is for $52,000.00.  The Supervisor will get an updated quote.

In the Westmoreland Water District Personal Services will be increasing slightly due to the additional testing required of the Water Plant Operator, Contractual and Equipment are the same as 2016. 
Source of Supply and Pumping Contractual will remain the same. 
All other line items will remain constant.  
Camelot Water doesn’t have a lot of activity.  We always bill $.44 per 1000 gallons over what Rome bills us.  
The Supervisor stated that the next budget meeting will be September 27, 2016 at 6:00 P.M. and recessed this meeting at 8:15 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
